TWENTY FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME - SEPTEMBER 20, 2015

SATURDAY: SEPTEMBER 19th 8:00 AM REV. PATRICK RICE

5:00 PM NORA BURKE

SUNDAY: SEPTEMBER 20TH

8:00 AM THERESA TAGLIARENI 9:30 AM CHARLES HAUTAU

11:00 AM GLORIA OPITZ

MONDAY

8:00 AM PEOPLE OF THE PARISH

TUESDAY

8:00 AM JOSEPH W.STOBER

WEDNESDAY

8:00 AUGUSTINE LEE

THURSDAY

8:00 AM JOHN STOBER

FRIDAY

8:00 AM THE BRUCCULERI FAMILY

8:00 AM REV. PATRICK RICE 5:00 PM ANGELA P. STOBER SUNDAY: SEPTEMBER 27TH 8:00 AM DICK BURCHFIELD

9:30 AM THE FLAHERTY FAMILY

11:00 AM LUCY ALBANESE

REQ. BY JOHN & EILEEN DALMAS REQ. BY MR. & MRS. DUNLEAVY

REQ. BY MR. & MRS. R. ANDREWS

REQ. BARBARA FLOWERS

REQ.BY THE FAMILY

REQ. BY THE MEN'S CLUB

REQ. BY YOLANDA MALIZIA

REQ. THE GERO FAMILY

Please remember in your prayers all the sick of the parish and of our families.

SHOP-RITE, WEIS, STOP & SHOP GIFT CARDS

Cards in \$25, \$50 & \$100 denominations are available.

Please support this worthwhile fundraiser.

FLEA MARKETS

Last Saturdays of the month (Apr through Oct). For info & registration call Joe Zidek 973-948-5752. **Bake Sale:** Sat, August 29th at the flea market - baked goods may be dropped off in the hall on Fri., August 28th between 9am & 2pm or Sat morning.

CAMP AUXILIUM SCHOOL

Now accepting registrations. School serves ages 6 weeks through Pre-K 4 (ages 4-5) Hours 6:30am – 6:30pm. Visit our website at

www.campauxilium.org or call 383-2621 x1 for info.

PARISH CRUISE

Panama Canal – March 4-14, 2016 – Reserve now and save!!! Contact Regina @ UNIGLOBE Travel Partners (973)810-8025

LECTORS

September 19th and 20th
5:00 pm Rick Hahn
8:00 am Michelle Teitsma
9:30 am Tom Lapinski
11:00 am Barbara Bayles
September 26th and 27th
5:00 pm Kathy Braun
8:00 am Tom Hudak
9:30 am Marilyn Stipo
11:00 am Robert Mayer

ALTAR SERVERS

September 19th and 20th
5:00 pm Mackenna Percey
8:00 am Madaline Teitsma
9:30 am Tai Ruvo
11:00 am John DiMieri
September 26th and 27th
5:00 pm Paul Corazza
8:00 am DJ Kelleher
9:30 am Chris Pirrello
11:00 am Andrew Opitz

From the Desk of Father Edi

Dear Parishioners,

In our Gospel today from St. Mark, Jesus traveled alone with his disciples and taught them. He told them for the second time while on the journey that he was going to be, "handed over to men and they will kill him, and three days after his death the Son of Man will rise. But they did not understand the saying, and they were afraid to question him." Later in their journey Jesus questioned them, "What were you arguing about on the way?" And again the disciples remained silent because, "They had been discussing among themselves on the way who was the greatest." The disciples of Jesus failed to understand what he was teaching them about his Passion, Death, and Resurrection. They were afraid to ask him to further explain what it meant. We see how far they were from grasping the meaning of what Jesus was trying to teach them. Rather, they were more concerned about the greatness they were going to receive by traveling with Jesus and being his disciples. They did not comprehend the lesson from the Master that he was explaining the way to achieve true greatness in the eyes of God. They were fixed upon greatness as the world defines it – that is, power, money, and pleasure. Jesus shows us the way to greatness; He is the Way, the Truth, and the Life.

Greatness is in humbling oneself and serving one another. Jesus came not to be served but to serve. He humbled himself by emptying himself and stepping into his own creation. He humbled himself by allowing himself to be handed over and nailed to the Cross to suffer and die for us. He humbles himself by coming to us in the Eucharist and by waiting for us in the Tabernacle. In reality this is how we measure greatness, not by the standards of the world or our society. We measure greatness through a life of humility and service.

The disciples were *on the way*, that is, they were journeying with the Lord. They were following him from his way up to Jerusalem where he would eventually be put to death. Each one of us is on a journey from our earthly life to our true home which is in the kingdom of heaven. Each of us is called to a life of greatness, to become saints by following Jesus' example of greatness – to lay down our lives for the sake of the Gospel and to humble ourselves in serving one another.

In our Gospel today, Jesus journeyed alone with his disciples so that he could teach them the lesson of what true greatness is in the eyes of God. We too have to spend time alone with the Lord in prayer so that he can teach us the lesson of greatness. There in the school of silence and solitude the Lord teaches us how to be little, that is, how to humble ourselves and to serve one another. As we continue on *the way* towards our heavenly home, let us not be afraid to turn to our Heavenly Father who sent his only Son into the world to save us, and teach us the way to greatness.

Our Lady Queen of Peace pray for us, Father Ed Administrator

Parish Life:

This Thursday evening, September 24, at 7:30 PM there will be a Healing Mass in the Church. The healing service will take place immediately after Mass. Light refreshments will be served in the parish hall at the completion of the healing service. Healing has always been a part of the Church. Jesus healed the blind man, the deaf man, and the leper. We find in Sacred Scripture physical healings, healing of relationships, psychological healing, financial healing, and spiritual healing. Come with expectant faith and join us, and experience the Lord's healing power.



Healing Mass

The Mass will be celebrated on Thursday September 24, at 7:30 PM in the Church.

The healing service will take place immediately after Mass; Father Ed will be celebrating the Mass. Light refreshments will be served in the parish hall at the completion of the healing service. Healing has always been a part of the Church. Jesus healed the blind man, the deaf man, and the leper. We find in Sacred Scripture physical healings, healing of relationships, psychological healing, financial healing, and spiritual healing. Come with expectant faith and join us, and experience the Lord's healing power.

our Lady Queen of Peace Parish Family Picnic

Sponsored by the Men's and Women's Clubs

Date: Sunday, September 20, 2015 Time: After 11:00 Mass to 5:00 PM Place: Church Grounds and Pavilion

Please bring a covered dish, salad, dessert, etc...



Music, games, hamburgers, hot dogs will be provided. Several *inflatable rides* and *games* will be provided for the children and teenagers of our parish to enjoy!



For further information call: John Dalmas 973-600-8010 Or

Geralyn Boyce 973-702-7755

Knights of Columbus

Sept. 27 Picnic Panther Lake Camp Grounds 2pm Oct. 3 & 4th K of C Right to Life Rose Sale after all masses Oct 8th 7784 Council Meeting @ OLQP Hall 7:30pm

Religious Education

Classes for grades 1-8 will be held on Saturday mornings from 8:30 to 10:30 am in the Frankford Township School. Confirmation class(grades 9 & 10) will be held on Saturday mornings in the Church hall. September 26, 2015 will be the first day for both programs.

Collections

Sept. 12th & 13th\$3,720Weekly Goal:\$6,500Envelopes Mailed:219Envelopes Received:116

If you are not already doing so, please use your envelopes each week. Only contributions in your numbered envelope are recorded for documentation required by the IRS. Please contact the parish office if you are not receiving

The Men's Club will be sponsoring a free Bus trip to Washington DC for the March for Life. Come and experience the largest peaceful march on Capital Hill. Join hundreds of thousands of Enthusiastic people who give witness to the great gift of life. For more information and to sign up Call the office.

Memorials

Week of September 20th the Sanctuary Lamp Burns for:

Charlotte Walker

Calendar Events

Sept. 20 Parish Picnic after the 11am Mass

Sept. 21 Eucharistic Adoration/Benediction 7:30pm

Sept. 24 Healing Mass 7:30pm

Sept. 25 Eucharistic Adoration/Benediction 8:30am

Sept. 26 Flea Market

Sept. 28 Eucharistic Adoration/Benediction 7:30pm



Eucharistic Adoration

7:30 pm – 8:30 pm Monday and 8:30 am -9:30 am Friday (after the 8:00 am Mass) Come join us and spend some quiet time in prayer before the Lord.

The Sussex County Chapter of NJ Right to

<u>Life</u> will be having a meeting on Thurs, Sept 17 from 7 to 9pm at St Joseph's Parish House on Halsted St, Newton. You do not have to be a member to attend. Please consider joining us. For more info, contact Dian Koster at 973-579-6001 or adriandian96@gmail.com

4th Annual George Flynn Memorial Family Bowling Night

Saturday October 17 6:00 to 8:00 PM Sparta Lanes \$10 per person includes shoe rentals Sponsored by Don Bosco Knights of Columbus All proceeds to benefit Prostate Cancer Research Keep Dad in the Game Space is limited Call Linda Flynn now to reserve your lanes 973 383 5203





Good Counsel: Pregnant? Need Help? Call 800-723-8331 or click here for assistance.

website: goodcounselhomes.org

Good Counsel has a post-abortion referral network, Lumina, with its own national helpline, website and network of assistance for men and siblings, as well as women, affected by abortion.



Congratulations
Jayce William & Tyler George

We welcome into our Christian community Jayce William and Tyler George Lippencott who were baptized on Sunday September 13, 2015.

2015 Bishop's Annual Appeal (Diocese of Paterson

Serving Christ Among Us

As you consider your pledge to the 2015 Bishop's Annual Appeal, it is important to know that the Partners in Faith campaign conducted in 2013 and the Bishop's Annual Appeal are different drives serving different needs. The Partners in Faith campaign raised funds for ministries outside the Diocese's general operating funds and included some endowments with an eye toward future needs. The Bishop's Annual Appeal, on the other hand, helps fund immediate, day-to-day operations of four important ministries and programs: Catholic Charities, seminarian education, our diocesan priests' retirement residence and our inner-city schools.

A parish would not suspend its Sunday collection after conducting a major parish capital campaign because it is needed to fund the day-to day operations of the parish. Similarly, the Diocese cannot suspend the Bishop's Annual Appeal since it helps fund the annual operations of important ministries and programs.

With this in mind, please be as generous as possible to this year's Bishop's Annual Appeal. If you have received the Bishop's letter, please prayerfully respond today